Friendship Times

August 2007

Calendar

Sun, Aug 5 9:00 am Worship and Ministry, Care and Counsel, and House and Grounds meet 9:15 am Peace and Social Concerns meets 10:30 am Meeting for Worship

Thu, Aug 9 7:00 pm Quaker Book Club meets. Under discussion: Original Wisdom: Stories of an Ancient Way of Knowing, by Robert Wolff and Thom Hartmann

Sun, Aug 12 10:00 am Group singing, Meeting House 10:30 am Meeting for Worship A potluck meal follows, then Monthly Meeting for Business

Sun, Aug 19 10:30 am Meeting for Worship

Fri, Aug 24 Progressive dinner for Guilford College students 6:00 pm potluck dinner at New Garden Meeting 7:15 pm dessert at Friendship Meeting

Sun, Aug 26 10:00 am Group singing, Meeting House 10:30 am Meeting for Worship

Weekly 10:30 am each First Day, Meeting for Worship.
Child care available for Worship and Business Mtgs.
7:30 pm Fourth Day, Midweek Mtg. for Worship, in
Prayer Room, 7th floor Woolman Hall, Friends Homes,
occasionally followed by discussion at 8 pm.
9:00 am fifth First Day (when there is one), Extended
Meeting for Worship.

Winston-Salem Worship Group. Meeting for Worship, 9:30 a.m. First Day, at The Blessings, 823 Reynolda Road, Winston-Salem. Contact: Louise Harris/John Cardarelli. 750-0631

Delivery Options (ESP)

You may receive your copy of the *Friendship Times* in one of three ways: (1) Email delivery, (2) Snail mail delivery (US Postal Service), or (3) Pick up at the Meeting House (Personal delivery is possible at Friends Homes/Guilford). If you would prefer to change your current mode of delivery to either of the other options, please let me know: Cyril Harvey, 925 New Garden Road, #2110, Greensboro, NC 27410, (336) 299-8269, or cyrilhh@triad.rr.com

In this Issue

Minutes from Sixth Month's meeting for worship with a concern for business, as well as minutes of a called meeting, are in this issue. In addition, there are announcements of upcoming events, the annual membership report, a letter from the incoming clerk, an announcement from FWCC, and updates for the *Handbook*.

From the Editor:

My intention is to distribute the newsletter two weeks before Monthly Meeting, which would be August 26th for the September issue. If you have material for the newsletter, please submit it, preferably by email, *no later* than **Tuesday**, **August 21**st. Thanks to everyone in advance for your help.

Seventh Month's Query Peace Testimony

Do we endeavor to live in the life and power that takes away occasion for all war, seeking to do our part in the work of reconciliation between individuals, groups, and nations? Do we faithfully maintain our testimony against nuclear and all other military preparations, the bearing of arms, and all participation in war?

Eighth Month's Query Manner of Living

Do we observe simplicity and honesty in our manner of living? Are we careful to live within the bounds of our circumstances, punctual in keeping promises, prompt in the payment of debts, and just in all our dealings? Do we choose those activities which will strengthen our physical, mental, and spiritual life; and do we avoid those harmful to ourselves and others?

Minutes

FRIENDSHIP MONTHLY MEETING FOR WORSHIP WITH ATTENTION TO BUSINESS GATHERED ON THE 10^{TH} OF SIXTH MONTH 2007

Meeting opened with a time of waiting worship.

Friends in attendance were Mel Zuck, Priscilla Zuck, George L. White, Chris W. Nelson, Sandy Bowles, David Brown, Mae Brown, Judith Harvey, Gay Bowles, Lisa Waldman, Martha Lang, Kembra Howdeshell, Don Smith, Steve Hayes, Craig Fox, Marilyn White, Claire Koster, Darryl Waisner, Judy Reece, Carey Reece, Ted Benfey, Mary Ellen Chijioke, Ray Treadway, Carole Treadway.

Query 6: Do we endeavor by example and precept to cultivate in our children a sense of openness and expectancy about life, and to aid them in their growth in spiritual understanding and moral discernment? Do we share with them the faith that guides the practice of Friends, while encouraging them to develop their religious insights as the Spirit of God may lead them?

We acknowledge that in our present circumstances we are limited in what we can offer our children. Child care for the youngest seems to be our role as a meeting. The query suggests, rightly, that parents provide spiritual nurture and education for their children and we see evidence that our children are receiving guidance from their families. We encourage children who are able to sit through meeting to do so.

We ask ourselves what is this meeting called to do? How do we provide a breadth and depth of knowledge of Quakerism to the parents in our meeting?

Our children are our hope for a world without war and we pray that a peaceful world will be the future for our children.

Our letter to our young people encouraging them in their conscientious objection to war and assuring them of meeting support was received gratefully.

Ray Treadway presented the **Treasurer's Report** for Fifth Month which was accepted. The complete report is attached to the minutes; a summary follows:

Income Expenses Ending Balance General Fund: \$1,295.00 \$2,074.03 \$ 7,404.05 All Funds: \$1,400.00 \$2,336.12 \$ 19,060.15

Expenses of note during the month: \$500 donation to the American Friends Service Committee, \$500 to the Friends Committee on National Legislation, \$500 to Friends World Committee, and \$200 to Quaker House of Fayetteville. From our contingency fund, the Meeting responded to a request from Catholic Social Services to assist a client for

\$100, sent \$100 as a token of appreciation to New Garden Friends Meeting, and spent \$62.09 for refreshments at the memorial service.

Income to the general fund for the first five months of the budget year has been \$7,984 compared to a prorated amount of \$9,671 needed to meet the meeting's budget for the year.

Deborah Shaw's Travel Minute

Deborah Shaw returned her minute to travel in England. The many grateful endorsements and loving greetings were read. The clerk will make a copy to forward to yearly meeting.

Membership

The clerk has been assured by the clerk of Asheville Meeting that the matter of the transfer of the memberships of Jim and Daniel Hood to Friendship Meeting is on the agenda for their Sixth month meeting for business. A called meeting for worship with attention to business will be held on Sixth month 17th following meeting for worship to approve the transfer so that it may be included in our yearly meeting report.

Visit of Lloyd Lee Wilson

Priscilla Zuck informed the meeting of the recent attendance of Lloyd Lee Wilson at mid-week meeting. His letter from Rich Square Monthly Meeting was endorsed by those present.

Representatives to Yearly Meeting

Representatives to yearly meeting were appointed as follows: Mae Brown, David Brown, Carole Treadway, Ray Treadway, Carey Reece, Judy Reece, Craig Fox, Claire Koster, Mary Ellen Chijioke, Nan Bowles.

Nominating Committee

The Nominating Committee report was presented and read. It was approved, with appreciation to the committee, and is a follows:

Friendship Meeting Nominating Committee Report 2007

Officers, Representatives:

Clerk: Dave MacInnes
Co-Clerk: David Bailey
Treasurer: Ray Treadway
Assistant Treasurer: George White
Recording Clerk: Martha Lang
Membership Recorder: Claire Koster
Assistant Recorder: Richard Phillips

Board of Directors:

President: Dave MacInnes
Vice President: David Bailey
Treasurer: Ray Treadway
Secretary: Martha Lang
Directors: Betty Austin

Mary Ellen Chijioke

David Brown Priscilla Zuck Representatives: Nominating Committee

of Yearly Meeting: appointed by the Meeting

PFF & FGC: <u>David Bailey</u>
Quaker House: <u>Rebecca Valla</u>

Meg Zulick Marilyn White

Contact with FCNL:

Committees:

Audit (3): <u>Carey Reece</u>

Mel Zuck Dorothy Nielsen

Care & Counsel: <u>George White</u>

Priscilla Zuck
Gay Bowles
David Bailey
Maureen Burns
Al Carwile

Rebecca Valla
Steve Hayes

Finance: <u>Ray Treadway</u>

<u>David Brown</u> <u>George White</u>

Greeting Coordinator: <u>Judy Harvey</u>

Handbook: Claire Koster- clerk

Dave MacInnes
Chris Nelson
Dewitt Barnett
Carey Reece

Hospitality: <u>Judy Harvey - clerk</u>

Claire Koster Gay Bowles

Kembra Howdeshell

Gail Pickett
Darryl Waisner
David Barron
Melissa Kammerer

House & Grounds: <u>Mae Brown</u>

Craig Fox

Richard Heitfield
Michael Heitfield
Rodney Owen
Moe Owen
Carey Reece

Library: <u>Carole Treadway - clerk</u>

Janet Nagel
Judy Reece
Gay Bowles
Judye Heitfield

Peace & Social Concerns: Neil Swenson - clerk

Mel Zuck
Mark Chijioke
Ernest Miller
Bonnie Parsons
Don Smith
Marilyn White
Lisa Waldman

Judy Reece

David Barron

Religious Education: <u>Judye Heitfield</u> Janet Nagel

Sandwich Coordinators: Gay Bowles
David Bailey

Worship & Ministry: Mary Ellen Chijioke

Darryl Waisner
Ted Benfey
Carole Treadway
Ray Treadway
Darlene Stanley
Priscilla Zuck

Calendar Coordinator: Priscilla Zuck
Web Committee: Craig Fox - clerk
Chris Nelson

Newsletter:

Cyril Harvey

Representative to the Yearly Meeting Nominating Committee

Nan Bowles was named as yearly meeting Nominating Committee member from Friendship Meeting. It was noted that there is no stated procedure for naming the monthly meeting member of the yearly meeting Nominating Committee and that the Friendship Nominating Committee undertook this responsibility by default. Hereafter the Nominating Committee will routinely suggest names for the yearly meeting Nominating Committee.

Committee Clerks and the Handbook

Claire Koster brought a concern to the meeting that since not all committee clerks have been named pending the decisions of the committees at their first meeting in Eighth month, these names will not be available for inclusion in the meeting handbook due out in Eighth month. In view of this difficulty, Friends agreed to move the handbook report to Ninth month.

State of the Meeting Report

The clerk presented the State of the Meeting report for yearly meeting which was accepted with minor corrections. The report is subject to further amendment following the called meeting on Sixth month 17th. The report is as follows:

Friendship Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends Report of the State of the Meeting, 2006/2007

While carrying on all the usual activities of a settled meeting over the past year, members and attenders at Friendship Meeting have felt a growing awareness of being in transition. Challenged last spring by the City of Greensboro to reduce the impermeable surface on our property, we have come to realize that even a technical solution solving the immediate problem of water runoff would leave us unable to meet the needs of our growing membership. By late spring we had reached unity in understanding that our days at our

present location are probably numbered; still facing us are the questions of where we will find a new home and how we will make the change happen. The possibility that has so far seemed the most attractive is to build a new meetinghouse on the Guilford College campus. By fall, we should know whether there is a true community of interest that would move that project forward to reality.

Major decisions about property are always challenging to a meeting: Can we reach unity on our needs? Having loved our current home despite its limitations, can we reconcile ourselves to its becoming a memory? If we sell our present property, where can we find another that would serve us better but that we could afford? If we move to the Guilford campus, how can we maintain ourselves as both an autonomous meeting and a strong presence at the college and school? Friends have struggled with these questions through two threshing sessions, an all-meeting retreat, and countless other meetings and conversations. This process required us to move back a step at our retreat, to discern together our calling as a meeting. From that exercise emerged a clear sense that our core identity as a meeting is as part of the community of Quaker institutions at the intersection of Friendly Avenue and New Garden Road. While outreach and witness beyond our suburban enclave are important, we will continue to nurture and be fed in turn by our neighbors at Guilford College, New Garden Friends School, Friends Homes, and New Garden Meeting. From this perspective, a meetinghouse on the college campus could be a physical focus for strengthening the community of these institutions.

Meanwhile, we continue with the ordinary business of a Friends meeting. At the core is always our worship. Our weekly meetings are regularly blessed with the movement of the Spirit in our midst, whether revealed through a striking thread of vocal ministry or simply permeating the silence. The worship sharing at our retreat helped us articulate once again how much we rely on the shared, corporate search for Truth, no matter the particular language in which we may express our findings. Our mid-week worship, held at Friends Homes, continues to nurture those who can no longer make it to the meetinghouse on First Days.

One measure of our spiritual health is our growth. Our membership, which broke 100 for the first time little more than a year ago, now stands at 120. Some of this growth comes from those newly arriving in the area, some from transfers of long-time attenders who have finally felt sufficiently settled to give up old ties to cement their relationship to their current community. This spring we admitted two members new to the Society of Friends who bring to us important new spiritual gifts. Many of our attenders and visitors come seeking the spiritual depth of Conservative Quakerism.

Another source of growth has been our renewed ability

to serve families with children. While we are still experimenting with ways to serve the needs for a range of ages, we have been enriched by the growing number of children among us. So far, our largest cohort is of pre-schoolers, with one or two pre-teens, and a few high schoolers. Intergenerational forums geared especially to the needs and interests of our older youth brought out far more seniors than young Friends; they will continue on a more ad hoc, occasional basis than the monthly pattern originally envisioned. We are blessed by the care of members supporting the Religious Education Committee and of the Guilford students who have provided a consistent presence for our junior meeting.

Our members remain active in the wider Quaker world. Friendship Friends have rendered important service to the Friends World Committee for Consultation, Piedmont Friends Fellowship, Friends General Conference, Friends Committee on National Legislation, Pendle Hill, Quaker House, the School of the Spirit, and Friends for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer Concerns. At the moment, we provide the presiding clerk, recording clerk, and treasurer for our yearly meeting, and others provide a substantial active base for our closest Friends fellowship.

Friends also continue to carry their witness into the world, both individually and as a meeting. Friends carry their commitment to peace and justice into their professional and volunteer lives. In August, our Worship and Ministry Committee sponsored a forum with Chuck Fager on his *Friends Journal* essay, "Survival and Resistance," with the conversation continued over lunch at a member's home. We endorsed (with minor modifications) New Garden Meeting's minute on torture, and continue to work closely with People of Faith Against the Death Penalty and Quaker House. In March our member Judye Heitfield presented an intergenerational forum on the Children's Creative Response to Conflict that grew out of the work of New York Yearly Meeting. Our Care and Counsel Committee drafted a letter sent over the meeting clerk's signature to all you young Friends offering assistance as they confront the issue of the military draft. We continue to provide hospitality to the local Parents and Friends of Lesbians and Gays.

This winter our Peace and Social Concerns Committee felt called to provide a sustained focus on local social justice issues and especially the needs of our immigrant community. This focus has guided many of the committee's discretionary donations and the choice of forums: member Darlene Stanley discussing the range of social services available in the community; a staff member of the United Food and Commercial Workers Union describing the organizing campaigns at the Smithfield Products Tarboro plan; and Mark Sills of FaithAction International providing an overview of

Greensboro's immigrant community.

The same rhythm of continuity and transition that the meeting has felt this year can be seen in the lives of our members. On the joyful side, we celebrated the marriage of our sojourning member Beyond Joy and Elizabeth Campbell Laird in a Celtic-flavored event on September 23rd. Attenders Rick Bohanan and Anna Mercedes welcomed Sylva Mercedes Bohanan into their family. Edith Mackie celebrated her 101st birthday on March 24th. More difficult for us to celebrate is the loss of long-time members to illness and death. Adrienne Dahlke died on October 19th, ending a long life marked by keen intelligence and sweetness of spirit. The sudden death on May 3rd of Caroline McHardy Elliot, wife of member David Bailey, from Rocky Mountain spotted fever leaves us in shock. We remember the many events of in the lives of our members — graduations, births of grandchildren, illness and death of loved ones - and continue to hold in our prayers all those dealing with transitions, joyful and otherwise.

This year, the Meeting has had the sense of starting out on a new journey, with several side trips. Our hope for the coming months is that we shall find clarity in our direction as we face the future. Above all, we are keenly aware that truth and unity will emerge from a process of discernment centered in worship and undertaken in love.

Membership Report

Claire Koster presented the membership report which was accepted with appreciation and is also subject to amendment after the called meeting of 6 Month 17th.

Query Answers

The answers to the Queries approved by Worship and Ministry were considered and approved with minor changes. The Sixth month query answers will be included.

House and Grounds Annual Report

Carey Reece read the annual report of the House and Grounds Committee which was accepted. It should be noted that the report was completed in Fourth month and was delayed in transmission. Some parts of the report have been affected by subsequent events.

House and Grounds Monthly Report

After an extended consideration of a proposed design for a new meetinghouse sign, unity was not reached. The matter was referred back to House and Grounds. There was unity that a replacement of the sign without significant changes does not need the approval of the meeting but that other proposed changes would need to be approved by the meeting.

Appreciation for the Clerk's Service

The meeting expressed profound gratitude for the clerk's service for the last three years.

Conclusion

There being no further business, the meeting concluded purposing to reconvene on the Twelfth of Eighth month if consistent with divine will.

Mary Ellen Chijioke, clerk Carole Treadway, recording clerk

FRIENDSHIP MEETING MET IN A CALLED MEETING FOR WORSHIP WITH ATTENTION TO BUSINESS OR THE 17^{TH} OF SIXTH MONTH, 2007

Those in attendance were Chris Nelson, Sandy Bowles, Ray Treadway, Judy Reece, Darryl Waisner, David Brown, Mae Brown, Dave MacInnes, Hanna P. Hobson, Janet Nagel, Harry Nagel, Claire Koster, Steve Hayes, Craig Fox, Ted Benfey, Marilyn White, George L. White, Judith Harvey, Priscilla Zuck, Mel Zuck, Naomi Galbreath, David Barron, Carole Treadway, Mary Ellen Chijioke.

Membership of Jim and Daniel Hood

A minute was received from Asheville Monthly Meeting transferring the membership of Jim Hood and the associate membership of Daniel Hood. Since an attempt to email the minute was not successful the minute was dictated to clerk Mary Ellen Chijioke by Asheville Meeting clerk, Steve Livingston. The transfers were accepted. Care and Counsel will consult with Daniel Hood concerning the status of his membership considering that North Carolina Yearly Meeting Conservative has not associate member category.

Judith Harvey reported that the committee to inform Jim and Daniel Hood about North Carolina Yearly Meeting Conservative did so by telephone which was satisfactory to all.

A cookout to welcome all new members will be held on First day, Seventh month 8th. Judy and Carey Reece and Priscilla and Mel Zuck were added to the welcome committee.

Travel Minute Returned

David MacInnes returned his travel minute which was endorsed by representatives of Southern Appalachian Yearly Meeting and Association. David attended the annual sessions of SAYMA.

Annual Membership Report

The recorder, Claire Koster, will amend the annual membership report to the yearly meeting to include the new members.

Membership Request

A request for membership was received from David Barron and was forward to Care and Counsel to suggest a membership clearness committee.

Yearly Meeting Contribution

Ray Treadway, treasurer, requested guidance about the amount of financial support the meeting will give to North Carolina Yearly Meeting Conservative in the coming year. He recommended \$3,500 which was approved.

Appreciation for Recording Clerk's Service

The meeting expressed appreciation for the service of the recording clerk, Carole Treadway.

The meeting concluded Mary Ellen Chijioke, clerk Carole Treadway, recording clerk

Friendship Monthly Meeting North Carolina Yearly Meeting – Conservative Final Membership Report for 2006-2007 year to June 17, 2007

New Members:

Steve Hayes, 9/12/2006 Samuel Quinn Keiser Fairbairn, (birthright member) 9/12/2006 Lisa Waldman, 4/8/2007

Transfers in:

Judye Heitfield, Herndon Mtg. VA 10/8/2006
Rodney, Bridget, Marika & Marshall Owen
Deep River Mtg. NC 10/8/2006
Martha Lang, Westport Mtg. MA 3/11/2007
Daniel Hood, Asheville Mtg. 6/17/2007
James Hood, Asheville Mtg. 6/17/2007

Transfer out:

David Snyder to Oberlin Mtg. OH Death:

Adrienne Dahlke, 10/19/2006

Total: 122 members (including 6 sojourners)

Submitted by Claire Koster, Recorder Mel Zuck, Assistant Recorder

David Bailey has announced the birth of his grandson on the morning of June 23rd.

Elliot Lloyd Stimpson is named for his grandmother, Caroline Elliot, who passed away unexpectedly on May 3rd, only a few weeks before the birth.

.....

Eighth Month Birthdays of our Young Friends Ann Joy Swenson, 8/2/03

Stephen Phillips, 8/6/90

Sylva Bohannon, 8/10/2006

A Letter from the Incoming Clerk

August marks the start of new committees and officer service for the meeting. Like me, you all have many demands on your time and energies. It is hard often to be available for meetings or other work. I would encourage everyone to do their best in helping to do the work of the Meeting. While the Meeting for Worship is the core of our community, other things such as committee service allow the Meeting to function smoothly and deepen our sense of community.

Besides well functioning committees I think we need to attend better to our Meetings for Business. If you are not in the habit of attending I would like to encourage all members to try coming every two or three months. We miss your voice and perspective. While these meeting are not badly attended, many never come and it is left to the same group of people to carry on.

What are some of the issues I see facing the Meeting in the coming year? The first is to continue working on finding a new space for the meeting since I see signs that the Meeting is continuing to grow in numbers and space needs. The numbers of our adult Young Friends, both college and post college age, have been increasing and we need to find ways of better serving their needs. We also need to continue to attend to the needs of our children. Please continue volunteering to help with the First Day School program. The House and Grounds Committee needs our support in two areas, cleaning the meetinghouse and the fall and spring workdays. I need to remind you that care of the house and grounds are strictly done by us, not hired.

To our members who live at a distance and cannot easily be involved in the weekly life of the meeting; our only connections with you are this newsletter and the letters you send us. We value your letters and share them with each other. Please continue to stay in touch. In closing, I would like to encourage all of you to continue to make Friendship Meeting an important part of your life and to contribute where you can, as the way opens.

Dave MacInnes, clerk

Our thoughts and prayers are with

Mae Brown on the loss of her sister, Lorraine Raiford Sheffield, who died July 16th. Funeral services were held in Waverly, Virginia on July 19th.

Bruce Pulliam of Rich Square Monthly Meeting whose twin brother, Henry, passed away on July $18^{\rm th}$. A memorial meeting was held at Cedar Grove Friends Meeting House on July $22^{\rm nd}$.

Retreat with Lloyd Lee Wilson

Lloyd Lee Wilson will lead a meeting retreat on September 15th and 16th at the meetinghouse. The retreat will begin at 1:00 pm. A potluck supper will conclude the afternoon. If it seems right, the retreat will continue into the evening. Friends will gather again on First day at 9:00 am with Lloyd Lee for worship and to reflect on the experience of the day before.

Lloyd Lee Wilson is traveling in gospel ministry to meetings in North Carolina Yearly Meeting Conservative with a minute from his meeting, Rich Square Monthly Meeting. He is the author of *Essays on the Vision of Gospel Order* which was originally published in 1993 and will soon be reprinted for the fourth time. He is also the author of *Wrestling with Our Faith Tradition* (1995). The title essay is also published in an issue of the Journal of North Carolina Yearly Meeting Conservative and Friends are recommended to read it. It is also available online at www.ncymc.org/journal/index/html.

Lloyd Lee's ministry, written and spoken, has been well received in meetings around the country and he has been an important part of a revitalization of the Sprit wherever he has been led.

FWCC Announcement

Friends World Committee for Consultation Announces the Next Quaker Youth Pilgrimage in Scotland, Ireland and England

Applications for young Friends who wish to be considered for the 2008 Quaker Youth Pilgrimage will be available soon on the FWCC website.

The FWCC Quaker Youth Pilgrimage is a monthlong experience of God, Quaker faith and history, and community. It draws 28 young Friends ages 16 to 18 from the Section of the Americas and the Europe and Middle East Section. The pilgrimage will run from July18 – August 15, 2008.

Upcoming Events

The **Quaker Book Group** will meet at 7:00 pm on Thursday, August 9th at the Meetinghouse for discussion of *Original Wisdom: Stories of an Ancient Way of Knowing*, by Robert Wolff and Thom Hartmann.

The 18th annual **Progressive Dinner** for the Guilford College community, co-sponsored with New Garden Meeting, is scheduled for 6:00 pm on Friday, August 24th. A pot luck supper will be served at New Garden Meeting followed at 7:15 pm by dessert and singing at Friendship.

Please bring desserts for a large crowd!

Handbook Changes

Please call Claire Koster (766-9769), clerk of the Handbook Committee, if you have questions about the *Handbook*. Give corrections, additions, or deletions for the *Handbook* to Claire, or email them to the editor, cyrilhh@triad.rr.com.

Please make the following changes in your copy of the Friendship Meeting *Handbook*:

Changes in Email Addresses:

George and Marilyn White gwhite15@bellsouth.net Alex and Maureen Burns ambur@bellsouth.net

New Email Addresses:

Gail Pickett gailpickett@triad.rr.com Nan Bowles nantommarsh@yahoo.com

Change of Phone Number:

Harry and Janet Nagel (336) 292-9699

Change of Address:

Liz Baltaro 36 Lowden Lane, Apt. 2 Somerville, MA 02144 (617) 416-1910 lizbaltaro@gmail.com

FRIENDSHIP FRIENDS MEETING (336) 854-5155

Friendship Friends Meeting Box 8652 Greensboro, NC 29419 Phone: (336) 854-5155 Dave MacInnes, Clerk Ray Treadway, Treasurer Claire Koster, Recorder Martha Lang, Recording Clerk David Bailey Co-Clerk/Reading Clerk George White, Assistant Treasurer Richard Phillips, Assistant Recorder Cyril Harvey, Newsletter

Friendship Friends Meeting P. O. Box 8652 Greensboro, NC 27419

Address Correction Requested

FIRST CLASS MAIL